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royal Proclamation, bearing date the 7*h day of October 1763,1 Settled and
became established, in the New acquired Colony of Quebec ; in the full
reliance on the faith of the Crown of Great Britain, as expressed in that
Proclamation, for the enjoyment of those Laws, that Freedom and Security
in Canada, which the Principles of the English Constitution afforded, in
every part of the British Dominions in America. YOUR PETITIONERS
and the Inhabitants of the Province, have chearfully on every occasion,
obeyed the Controuling power of the Parliament of Great Britain, and with
patience have suffered, during a period of Anarchy and War, rather than
wound Your Majesty's feelings, or embarrass the Throne with Remon-
strances and Petitions, at a time when the safety of the Nation, made
sacred every moment of Public deliberation. The Actions and Conduct
of Your Petitioners when truly represented, will best express to Your
Majesty, the Sincerity of their Loyalty and Attachment to the Crown and
Government of Great Britain.

YOUR PETITIONERS look with Concern on the burthen of Great Britain,
and with great Pain and Commiseration they see the distresses of Your
Majesty's loyal Subjects, who, driven from their Estates, Wealth, and
Possessions are daily taking Shelter in this British Colony ; though their
unsettled and distressed Situation, may for the present hinder them from
bringing forward their Petitions and their Claims ; Your Majesty will
readily perceive that a Government similar or Superior, to that under
which they were born, had lived, and were happy, must be considered by
those Your Majesty's unfortunate Subjects as an Affectionate proof of
Your Majesty's Paternal Care and Regard for them ; and the first Comfort
which Your Majesty in relief to their Distresses can now grant : And the
more so, as it will be a Blessing not merely granted to them, but extended
to their Children and Posterity. YOUR PETITIONERS fully persuaded
that the Welfare and Happiness of Your Majesty's Subjects, are objects
of Your Majesty's serious, and benign Consideration-beg leave to lay
their Petition at the foot of the Throne and ardently to request Your
Majesty's Interposition for the Repeal of the Quebec Bill ; allowing such
Priviledges as are already granted to the Roman Catholick Religion ; as
being inadequate to the Government of this extensive Province ; the Cause
of much Confusion in our Laws, and fraught with trouble and uneasiness
to Your Majesty's loyal Subjects here. And that Your Majesty will be
pleased to Concur in establishing your affectionate Subjects of this Province,
in the full Enjoyment, of their civil Rights as British Subjects ; and in
granting them a Free, Elective House of Assembly. In these hopes they
humbly presume to Suggest, that Clauses of the following Import, may be
inserted in the Act of Parliament, which shall be made to Confirm a free
Constitution to this Country.

1, THAT the House of Representatives or Assembly,-be chosen
by the Parishes, Towns and Districts of the Province, to be Composed of

1 See p. 163.


